
 

 

 
 
January 24, 2022 
 
Mr. Ryan Raab, Budget Coordinator  
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Monitoring & Management Section 
Bureau of Watershed Management-WY/3 
PO Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707 
 
RE:  2021 Quarter 4 Progress Report and Billing:  
 ECWRPC Water Quality Management Planning Work Program 
 WDNR Purchase Order: 37000-0000019371 
 
Dear Mr. Raab:  
 
Enclosed is the Invoice Number: 0001478-IN dated December 31, 2021 for a total of 
$15,000 for services rendered from July 1, 2021 to December 31, 2021 under the 
Contract dated October 7, 2021.  
 
The Quarter 4 Progress Report summarizing the progress of the work completed from 
October 1, 2021 to December 31, 2021 is also included.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at wpaustian@ecwrpc.org or 
920-886-6832.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Wilhelmina Paustian  
Senior Planner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc:  Melissa Kraemer-Badtke, ECWRPC (via email) 
       Kevin Englebert, ECWRPC (via email)  

 Sara Otting, ECWRPC (via email)   
 Lisa Helmuth, WDNR (via email and SWIMS) 
 Tim Asplund, WDNR (via email) 
 Ruth Person, WDNR (via email)  
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1200 MAJOR WORK PROGRAM ELEMENT 

Water Quality Management Planning Program 

2021 Q4 Quarterly Progress Report

OCTOBER 2021 

1205 Work Element – Community Facilities Committee Administration  

• The Community Facilities Committee did not meet during this month. 

1231 Work Element – WQM Program Administration 

• Staff attended virtual training sessions led by Lisa Helmuth (DNR) on the 
background of the AWQM Program, the SSA program areas, the roles of the 
Coordinating Agencies, and setting up a SWIMS account and document 
submittal instructions. 

• Staff completed the Q3 Quarterly Progress Report and uploaded to SWIMS on 
10/27/21. 

• Staff met with the DNR to discuss the 2021 contract amendment and the DNR’s 
billing and funding timeline. 

1232 Work Element – WQM Continuing Management 

• Staff reviewed and issued conformance approvals for two sanitary sewer 
extension projects and two private lateral projects. 

• New staff read through Wis. Admin. Codes NR 110, NR 112, and other Statues 
to learn more information about the WQM Program. 

• Staff answered questions from sanitary districts requesting maps with the most 
current sanitary district boundary. ECWRPC does not keep that data up to date, 
and referred them to their respective county to get the sanitary district boundary 
data.  

• Staff answered questions from an engineering consultant and the City of 
Appleton regarding the Appleton Planning Boundary. A church in the Town of 
Freedom wanted to learn about the process to amend the Sewer Service 
Planning Boundary to extend sewer. Conversations with the consultant and City 
Engineer resulted in the church not pursuing sanitary sewer extension at this 
time. 

• ECWRPC staff strategized how to conduct preliminary plat reviews within our 
WQM program and developed a process for conducting plat reviews. 

• Staff had a conversation with the Town of Algoma Sanitary District 1 and was 
able to teach them how to use ECWRPC’s online SSA web map application to 
view SSA Planning boundaries, SSA Amendments, and ESA information.  

1233 Work Element – Update Sewer Service Area Plans 

• No action during this month.  

Budget - Expenditures for October 2021 totaled $7,366.60  
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NOVEMBER 2021 

 

1205 Work Element – Community Facilities Committee Administration  

• The Community Facilities Committee did not meet during this month. 

1231 Work Element – WQM Program Administration 

• Staff drafted the DNR 2022 WQM Work Program and sent the draft to DNR staff 
for review. 

• Staff compiled and sent the DNR requested documents and information 
regarding 2021 deliverables to-date, i.e. SSA Amendment Process flow chart.   

• Staff received the AWQMP Program Cooperative Agreement from the DNR. Staff 
signed the contract and uploaded to SWIMS. 

1232 Work Element – WQM Continuing Management 

• Staff reviewed and issued conformance approvals for four sanitary sewer 
extension projects, one sanitary sewer mainline replacement, and one private 
lateral project. Staff also provided memos for two preliminary plat reviews.  

• Staff had conversations with the Village of Greenville about a potential SSA 
Amendment. Staff discussed the process and policy options for an amendment. 
Staff determined the unanticipated growth policy option was the most appropriate 
for this potential Amendment. The Village of Greenville presented the option to 
their Plan Commission and the decision was to not move forward with an 
amendment at this time as the development is not finalized yet. 

• Staff continued to review documents and education materials on wastewater 
treatment operations and water quality conditions found in the DNR’s Surface 
Water Quality and Water Condition Viewers to learn more about the WQM 
Program. 

• New staff reviewed the SSA Amendment Track 164 (Town of Neenah North 
Grimes Area) and subsequent cost-effective analysis from the Town of Neenah 
Sanitary District #2 and Fox Crossing Utilities. Staff is now up-to-date with the 
Amendment request from Quarter 3, which is currently tabled at the Community 
Facilities Committee.  

1233 Work Element – Update Sewer Service Area Plans 

• Staff created a draft timeline and task list to update the WQM Program Policies 
and Procedures as well as the Fox Cities SSA Plan, and incorporated it into the 
draft 2022 WQM Work Program. 

Budget - Expenditures for November 2021 totaled $9,823.15 
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DECEMBER 2021 

 

1205 Work Element – Community Facilities Committee Administration  

• The Community Facilities Committee did not meet during this month. 

• Staff prepared the meeting agenda and materials for the CFC Meeting in the next 
quarter scheduled for January 12, 2022. 

1231 Work Element – WQM Program Administration 

• Staff met with the DNR to discuss the draft 2022 Work Program and program 
deliverables. The DNR stated additional funding for 2022 was possible and would 
be determined at the beginning of the Quarter 1 in 2022. 

• Staff met with the DNR to discuss ECWRPC’s current Environmentally Sensitive 
Areas (ESA) Policies and to review CARPC’s and Brown County’s mapping 
system for ESAs.  

• Staff developed the WQMP 2022 Work Program staff allocations and budget and 
finalized the 2022 Work Program. 

• Staff had introduction meeting with CARPC SSA Program managers to introduce 
new staff and discuss an overview of their program. 

• Staff had check-in meeting with Brown County staff to discuss the WQM Program 
and collaborate on the development of the ESA definitions.  

1232 Work Element – WQM Continuing Management 

• Staff reviewed and issued conformance approvals for one sanitary sewer 
extension project and one private lateral project.  

• Staff attended DNR’s Floodplains 101 Workshop to learn about Wis. Adm. Code 
NR 116 to learn more about the regulations to incorporate in the ESA definitions.  

• Staff researched wetland standards to use for defining ESAs using Wis. Adm. 
Code NR 151, NR 281, NR 115 and County Zoning Ordinances. 

• GIS Staff processed LiDAR data to derive steep slope dataset by County to 
create ESA layers. 

• Staff met with the City of Neenah planning staff to discuss the WQMP Program 
and introduce new staff.  

1233 Work Element – Update Sewer Service Area Plans 

• Staff updated and added information to the 2022 Work Program regarding the 
task list and timeline for the Fox Cities 2040 SSA Plan Update.  

Budget - Expenditures for December 2021 totaled $8,501.39 
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ADDITIONAL Quarter 4 COMMENTS 

• ECWRPC has not received the 2022 AWQMP Contract from the DNR during the 4th 
Quarter. Ideally, East Central would like to receive the contract prior to the start of the 
new year and get it signed in the first quarter of 2022.  
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